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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Preconsidered
Intro
Committee:
Civil Service and Labor



	Title: A Local Law to amend the New York City Charter and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to titles and procedures of the office of chief medical examiner.  

	Sponsors:
Council Members Addabbo Jr., Comrie, Mark-Viverito, Palma and Stewart (by request of the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would eliminate outdated titles within the office of the chief medical examiner in order to better reflect current actual titles. In addition, the legislation would allow lay medical investigators to take charge of a dead body and investigate the essential facts of a death. Furthermore, the legislation would remove the requirement for written reports of the essential facts of a death, recognizing that investigations may be recorded and not written, may involve photographs, etc. The legislation would further provide that while a lay medical investigator may take charge of a dead body and perform an investigation, the cause of death will be certified by the chief medical examiner, deputy chief medical examiner, medical investigator or medical investigator. The need for an autopsy would be determined only by the chief medical examiner, deputy chief medical examiner or a medical examiner. Finally, due to advances in technology, the legislation would eliminate the requirement for the presence of two medical examiners at an autopsy where there is reason to suspect a homicide.



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect immediately upon enactment. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There will be no impact on revenues that will result due to the enactment of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  There will be no impact on expenditures that will result due to the enactment of this legislation. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 



	Estimate Prepared By:         Peter Bruno, Assistant Director



	History: To be considered by the Committee on June 29, 2006.

	Date Submitted to Council:  June 13, 2006


